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Child Articulation and Language Unit Waiting List Frequently Asked Questions

What kind of treatment do you provide?

· We typically provide 1 on 1 treatment here in our clinic. We ask families to commit to 2 treatment sessions of 50 minutes each per week. 

· Our focus is to help maximize the child’s speech, language and communication skills. We do this through direct treatment with the child and also focus on family training. Families are key to successful treatment and we do ask  that families be involved in treatment as much as possible. 

· We do not provide off-site treatment.

Why can’t you take my child right away in treatment?

· Our clinic is an educational setting for students learning how to be speech-language pathologists. We have a restricted number of student clinicians at any given time and those clinicians are spread out across our child and adult clients. Our students must also be under the supervision of a certified speech-language pathologist which also places restrictions on how many clients can be seen at a given time. Thus we are very unlike a private clinic which may be able to hire new clinicians to cover consumer demand.

How do you make your waiting list?

· First, we need to gather information about the child. That can be done by either having an evaluation completed here or through another agency. We would need to have all appropriate evaluation and/or treatment reports from other agencies in our file in order to place a client on the waiting list. 

· Once we have gathered information, we will discuss with a family about whether our clinic is the most appropriate place for treatment. For example, some children receive minimal benefit from a 1 on 1 adult-child therapy session in a clinic setting; they show better progress in a more natural learning environment such as their school setting or home. If we believe our clinic is not an appropriate setting we will try provide the family with appropriate referrals.
· Potential clients are first categorized according to presenting problems. For example, a child with difficulty learning language would be in a different category than a child with a problem pronouncing the /s/ sound. 

· In addition we also make judgements about the amount of experience and/or skill that would be needed by a student to provide quality services to the client. We do this to make sure that we are giving appropriate teaching opportunities to students, and to make sure that clients are receiving the best possible service from us. 

· We also will only put potential clients on the waiting list after all requested information has been received including the application and reports from other agencies if the evaluation wasn’t carried out here.

· Please be advised that we do give priority for treatment to clients who have been evaluated through our clinic.

How long is the waiting list?

· Because we categorize potential clients according to the presenting problems there are actually several lists. For example, we have a list of potential clients we feel would be most appropriate for very beginning clinicians and other lists for more advanced clinicians. Each list varies in length. Lists can range from 10 to over 20 potential clients waiting for treatment.

Are services provided on a first come, first serve basis?

· We try to do this however there are many factors that go into client selection:

· student experience (as discussed above)

· type of client

· as a teaching center we must maintain a variety of client types and severity levels to provide a broad range of experiences for our students

· schedule of students and supervisors

· students’ schedules vary from quarter to quarter

· we need to match up students’ and supervisors’ schedules with the schedules of the clients. This can be challenging if clients have limited flexibility in when they can come to the clinic.

· because of this we are usually limited in the number of school-aged clients we can take who need to be seen in the after-school time frame

· thus, if at a given time we can only offer middle of the day appointments we will call preschool clients first, unless a family of a school-aged child tells us their schedule is more flexible.

· As a result of all the above factors, clients may be offered services out of order of the time of application.

Once my child starts to be seen for treatment can he or she keep coming for as long as we like?

· We will re-evaluate and review progress after the first 3 quarters to discuss the value of continuing services. This review will include at least the family and supervisor. We will consider our treatment data, among other factors, to determine if your child is continuing to show significant progress and that he/she continues to be a good candidate for treatment through our clinic.
· If, as a team, we decide that services will continue to be beneficial we will offer up to 5 additional quarters of service up to a total of 8 quarters (2 years). We will review on a quarterly basis the value of continuing services.

Will my child be seen for consecutive quarters?

· We strive to provide treatment to clients during consecutive quarters; however, there may be times when we have a decrease in the number of students available so that we cannot provide treatment to all clients in a given quarter. You may sometimes be asked to “take a break.” We then make it a priority to get your child back into treatment the following quarter if there is the need.

Will my child have the same clinician every quarter?

· In general, no. Our students must rotate through a variety of experiences every quarter, so you can expect a new clinician approximately every 10 weeks. On some occasions a student may stay with the same client for another quarter.

· Some children  have difficulty transitioning to new clinicians every 10 weeks. If this is the case we will need to re-evaluate whether this clinic is the appropriate place to provide your child treatment.
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